Del Mar City Council Meeting Agenda

Del Mar Town Hall 1050 Camino del Mar, Del Mar, California

February 3, 2020 City Council Meeting

INFORMATION RECEIVED
AFTER THE COUNCIL AGENDA
WAS DISTRIBUTED
("Red Dots")



<denah@thewinstonschool.com>

Sent: Monday, February 03, 2020 11:37 AM

To: City Clerk Mail Box; Ellie Haviland; Terry TG. Gaasterland; Terry Gaasterland; David

Druker; Sherryl L. Parks; Scott Huth; Leslie Devaney; Ashley Jones

Cc: Kristen M. Crane

Subject: Red Dot Submission for Special Meeting and Regular Session of the Del Mar City

Council - Monday, February 3, 2020

Del Mar City Council Members:

As discussed in our meeting on Friday, January 31st, with Kristen Crane and City attorneys, Leslie Devaney and Richard Romero, below is our estimated schedule of events moving forward. Please note, we have contacted the appraiser regarding the agreed-upon appraisal.

- 1. Obtain and internally review appraisal.
- 2. Perform internal capital investment analysis and prevailing wage assessment as it relates to current lease in light of recent discussions with City Attorney.
- 3. Meeting(s) with City representatives regarding appraised value and economically viable development.
- 4. Present City with proposed lease amendment terms.
- 5. Prepare development plans.

The school has continuously worked on this project with the liaisons and city staff to achieve a positive solution.

If you, or any concerned stakeholder, and Del Mar residents, have any questions regarding progress for clarification, please contact me directly.

Regards,

Dena

Dr. Dena Harris

Head of School & Executive Director denah@thewinstonschool.com



215 Ninth Street, Del Mar, CA 92014 Phone (858) 259-8155 | Fax (858) 259-8356 https://www.thewinstonschool.org/





----Original Message-----

From: Robin Crabtree < robin.n.crabtree@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, February 2, 2020 5:31 PM

To: Ashley Jones <ajones@delmar.ca.us>; Sherryl Parks-Private <sherryl.parks@gmail.com>; Terry TG. Gaasterland

<gaasterland@gmail.com>; David Druker-Private <ddruker@dataskill.com>; Dwight Worden

<dwightworden@gmail.com>; Ellie Haviland-Private <ellenhaviland@yahoo.com>

Cc: Jonathan Edelbrock < JEdelbrock@delmar.ca.us>

Subject: Item #18

Dean Council Members,

I would first like to state that in reviewing the staff report, as a beach resident, I have not necessarily seen the stated enhancements to enforcement and safety services over the past two years.

I am therefore happy to see that enforcement and safety services in Del Mar is being addressed with proposed changes.

1. Pilot Program to Expand Hours of Operation During Summer Season I totally support the proposed hours of enforcement Thursday through Saturday til 230 am. I would like to also suggest that Sunday through Wednesday there should be additional enforcement on duty until 10 pm each evening.

The beach activity from Memorial Day to Labor Day is seven days a week....everyday. At the beach, we have visitors all summer long and with sunset around 8 pm and darkness at least 45 minutes later, activity at the beach, beach access, streets and towers and hopefully restaurants can go til at least 10 pm.

I do have experience calling community services after hours for many different situations and they have been great! Someone answers the phone or calls you back and then follows up on whatever is going on.

- 2. Part-time Public Safety Officer Position I totally support this recommendation. I have utilized the "seasonal workers" in the past and they were very helpful.
- 3. Reclassify Parking Leutenient Position to Public Enforcement Sergeant.

I'm happy to see that the position that was vacated is finally going to be filled. I also support the broadening of the job description.

In conclusion:

1. Support the additional after hours Thursday through Saturday til 230 am.

I also recommend Sunday through Wednesday additional after hours til 10 pm.

I would also suggest that success of the pilot program will be through marketing the hours and phone number in a city wide email and possibly through the water bill.

- 2. Support for Part-time Public Safety Officer and hire ASAP!
- 3. Support for Reclassify to Public Enforcement Sergeant and hire ASAP!

I am hopeful that with additional staff and enforcement that the Del Mar laws will be better enforced throughout the city!

Thank you

Sincerely

Robin Crabtree, 140 25 th street